
 

                       NOTES OF 6/3/2015 WC COMMITTEE CONFERENCE CALL  
 
 Co-Chair Rich Lenkov conducted the meeting. Subcommittee reports were 
presented.  
 
1.    Committee Conference - Heath Sherman gave an update that the recently 
completed conference in Boston received good feedback on location, topics, 
venue, and keynote. Rich Lenkov informed the members participating that next 
year's Committee Conference will be in Atlanta from May 5 - 6, 2016,  
co-presented once again along with the Fraud Committee. Rich asked for 
volunteers for next year's committee and suggested more topics that relate to 
both WC & Fraud. 
 
2.    Webinar Committee - Aaron Frederickson said next webinar is 9/23/15, and 
asked for volunteers to help.  
 
3.    Adjuster Training - Ed Moriarty reported that the Adjuster Training Program 
has been making good progress and is the final stages, awaiting approval of the 
Education Committee, and should be complete by 7/1/15.  
 
4.    Publications Committee - Rich Lenkov solicited volunteers to chair and also to 
submit articles/ideas. Members interested were asked to contact Co-chairs Jim 
Poerio (jpoerio@pwlawinc.com) or Andy Condrey (acondrey@grayinsco.com).  
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